
DUTTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the meeting of Dutton Parish Council, held at Dutton Hall, Gallows Lane on 
Wednesday 24th January 2018 
 
Present 
Councillors J Hargreaves, (Chairman), A Forrest, W R Holden, Mrs S Hopwood, S Morris, A H 
Penny, Mrs M Whalley     Cty Cllr David Smith in attendance  
Clerk Mrs C Penny    
 
1801.1. Apologies for Absence  all Councillors were present 
 
1801.2. The minutes of the meeting held on 29th November 2017 were confirmed and signed 
by the Chairman 
 
1801.3. Matters Arising from the Minutes  
 1711.9.a) Rail by footpath  Public right of Way No FP39  The clerk has been advised that these 
repairs are prioritised.  It will be attended to in due course, logged under PROW FP39 
 1711.9.b) Potholes in Huntingdon Hall Lane – Cllr Smith reported as well and now logged 
under ref 54974.   This is a low priority road, but will eventually be looked at. 
 
1801.4.  Planning Applications 
No new applications 

1801.5.  Reports from other organisations 
a) Knowle Green Village Hall.  Cllr Whalley reported that £2177 had been spent on new LED 
lighting, this was grant funded.  The memorial lunch will be on 4th March.  The Hall is to be 
redecorated at a cost of £390. 
b) Parish Council Liaison Committee – next meeting on Thurs 25th January 
 
1801.6. Finance 
 No transactions since last meeting 
 
1801.7. Correspondence 
a) RVBC  various minutes 
b) SPID for sale  Mawdesley has a battery powered CA Traffic SPID for sale which was fully 
serviced 2nd February 2017  contact  Parish Clerk Angela Nicholls on 01704 821703 for further 
details  
c) Buckingham Palace Garden Party 
d) LCC  Consumer alerts 
 
1801.8. To consider any other matters brought to the meeting 
a)  Bin in layby at s end of Gallows Lane  Cllr Forrest reported that this bin was not emptied 
regularly enough.  There is also a lot of fly tipping going on.  Clerk to speak to RVBC.  Try and 
ascertain if there is a schedule to empty it.  Also fly tipping a problem in layby in Huntingdon 
Hall Lane and along fell road – more of a problem since the cost of tipping certain waste at 
recycling centre was increased. 
 
  
1802.9.  The Date of the next meeting was arranged for Wednesday 28th February 2018 at 
7.30pm at Dutton Hall, Gallows Lane. 
 


